
Dear Parents, 
The children had a great final week of term with so many
exciting things taking place across the school. Culture week
was a great success and the pupils enjoyed learning about the
world. 
A HUGE well done to our juniors for placing 2nd in Dance
Live!  77x children took part in the competition and we are
immensely proud of  them for dancing their socks off and for
all their hard work and effort. We are incredibly excited to be in
the national final which will take place in coming weeks. 

A MASSIVE thank you to Mrs Beecham, Ellie and Mrs James for
putting on the performance. Hours and hours of hard work,
sewing, video editing, choreography and planning went into
putting on the show and we are eternally grateful for their
hard work - thank you. Thank you also to the staff and parents
who helped with costumes and make up - we are very lucky to
have such support. 

The children had a wonderful time and hopefully lots of happy
memories made! Well done team Highfield!

Have a wonderful half term and see you all on Monday
19th February.
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If you wish to contact the DSL by email,
please send concerns to:
highfielddsl@gmail.com

This email address is monitored throughout the year,
including in school holidays.

The Children’s Resource Service

If you are a child, young person, parent or carer, and you
would like to discuss your worries or seek advice and

support please get in touch! You can contact the Children’s
Resource Service on 02380 83 3004 (office hours) or

02380 23 3344 (outside of office hours). 

If you are not a professional involved with the child or
family, you do not have to give your name and your

conversation will be treated confidentially.

Or in an emergency contact the police by telephone on 999   

NSPCC Freephone Child Protection Helpline: 0808 800
5000

Safeguarding Update 
If your child is ever concerned about their own safety or

well-being or about a friend, they should talk to someone; a
parent, teacher, teaching assistant, phase leader or a

Designated Safeguarding Leader (DSL).

We strongly believe that safeguarding is everyone's
responsibility.

We have four Designated Safeguarding Leads at Highfield.

Mrs Walford is our lead DSL.  



On Tuesday, Miss Ellis attended her TRG
(teacher research group). It was brilliant
to hear about how schools are currently
developing vocabulary and the team

discussed how they would like to drive
this further.

Curriculum 

Christian 
Values

Mrs Bond attended local authority
moderation and standards training. This
course focussed on writing in year 6. Mr

Iszatt attended SEND in mainstream
training.

Miss Bignell (our DT leader) looked at DT
lessons in KS2. She saw lots of practical

sessions in progress and was very
impressed at the pupil’s outcomes. 

Mrs Shorey has created a reflections book for
collective worship. Pupils will now be able to
reflect on worship and this is kept outside the

hall at the juniors. 

National attendance rate across the academic

year to date was 92.2%

Highfield CE Primary attendance to date this

week: 96.1% 

School Improvement Priorities
2023/2024

Writing

Developing
Leadership

Attendance



Dance Live!











Thank you to the parents for being
so supportive of our behaviour
initiative at the juniors. Staff,
parents and pupils all want to

maintain outstanding behaviour at
school so pupils can make the most
progress, can focus in lessons and
learn in a calm and purposeful

environment. We are very pleased
to say that the behaviour in the

juniors this week has been
FANTASTIC. We are very proud of
our pupils for showing respect to
everyone, working hard and for
being so polite and helpful. Thank
you juniors and thank you parents

for reinforcing our message to
follow our golden goals - being safe,

ready and respectful.

Juniors 

Our own school orchestra is once again collaborating with
one of the Southampton University Orchestras- Baby Suso-

this year. We would like to invite parents, and particularly all
the children in the Infants, to come to a short after school

concert in the Junior Hall on Wednesday February 21st from
3.30-4pm. This is a great opportunity for the children to

experience an orchestra playing close up, plus the
performers would appreciate your support!

School Orchestra



In Asia class this week, the children had the chance to

plan and design their own print in the style of a

famous artist we have studied this half term. After

looking at both monoprinting and relief printing, the

children created their own printing template to produce

a final piece. The end results were fantastic, and it

was great to the see the children making so many

fantastic links back to their previous learning! 

IN SCHOOL THIS WEEK 
Year 5/6 printing



CULTURE WEEK 

In Beech classroom the

children took a journey to

India! They learnt some

bollywood inspired dance

moves, played an Indian

Street game of marbles

and created some beautiful

Rangoli art with rice!

This week was culture week. Each infant class had activities based

around the art, music, dance and traditional stories of a specific

culture. The classes rotated throughout the week so that children

spent a morning in each class learning about the world. 



CULTURE WEEK 
Priti Dave from the Vedic Society Hindu Temple came in this

week to talk to the year 3/4 children about her faith.

The children had been learning about the concept of Devotion, and
they really enjoyed hearing about Priti's Hindu faith, and specifically
about the celebration of the festival of Shivaratri. We reflected on
how our own school values of Peace, Courage and Respect could also
be seen in the teaching of the Hindu faith, and how their core value
of Always Doing the Right Thing is also a universal value for many.
The children had lots of insightful questions, and it was a really

valuable learning experience. 

Year 3/4 as part of
culture week learned

about India and Rangoli
patterns. It was great
fun designing our own
ones with bold colours

and symmetry.



Yesterday we said
goodbye to the lovely
Mrs Brew who has

worked in the office for
17 years! We wish her

all the best in her
retirement and thank

her for all her years of
service to Highfield. 

Congratulations to Ms
Fiander who will be
starting in the office

after half term. We are
very excited to have
her as part of our

team.

STAFFING UPDATE 

All useful dates have been updated onto our website and can be found here: 

https://highfieldceprimaryschool.co.uk/
Monday 19th: First day back to school after Half Term
Thursday 22nd February, 8.50am-9.10am - Infant dept Stay & Share
Friday 23rd February, 8.50am-9.10am - Junior dept Stay & Share
Friday 1st March, 9.15am-9.45am - South America Class Assembly
Saturday 2nd March - HSFF Event, International Day at the Junior Dept



SPORT IN SCHOOL THIS WEEK
A HUGE well done

to all the 3/4

children that took

part in the multi-

skills festival this

week! The children

had a very fun

morning where

they got to work as

a team to try lots

of different sporty

activities! This

included

badminton,

volleyball, curling

and even archery!

Their behaviour

was superb, and it

was wonderful to

see the children

working so well

together!

Multi-skills



These texts are being used for literacy next term. It

would be useful for your children to read them and

other books by their authors over the half term break!

Yea
r 5

 an
d 6

Year 3 and 4

Year 1 and 2

HALF TERM CHALLENGE

Year R



The HSFF is delighted to confirm that our

 award winning

INTERNATIONAL DAY 

is returning on 

Saturday 2nd March 2024
3-5.30pm

at 
The Juniors

Every two years we gather the wonderful school community together to celebrate our
diversity!

We are all the same but different too and this event is a great way to impart this to our
children.

At the last event we had more than 25 countries represented,
we would love to see all those families again and we wholeheartedly welcome new

families too!

No formal speeches are needed just some friendly face to face chatting to old friends
and new.

Do take a look at our little youtube clip of  previous International Day events:-

https://youtu.be/KIkrE866O4o 

Would you like to represent a country or culture? 
Please complete this google form as soon as possible and we will allocate a table to you!

https://forms.gle/ysafxZ1ve5nyXKYTA

If you have any further questions please do email the HSFF or grab us at the school gate
for a quick chat-

familyandfriends@highfieldschool.co.uk

We are so looking forward to celebrating our amazing school community with you all.

Happy Half Term!!
Love 

HSFF.xx











Maple

Willow

Ash

Oak

Beech
Daya is always a brilliant example of the school value, 

respect. At every opportunity she goes out her way to make 
her teachers' lives that little bit better by offering to help in any 

way she can. She is so appreciated by myself and I know other 
teachers feel the same. You are a star Daya!

Alexa puts a smile on my face every single day as she is always 
trying to find ways to show love to her peers and staff. Alexa 
displays the school value of peace in her every day manner. 

Keep being the wonderful girl you are Alexa and 
thank you for being you!

To Harry who has been very enthusiastic in 
his learning of different cultures this week. He
has been showing respect in how he's talked

about them and been a fantastic friend to those
who needed help.

To Oliver who showed our school value of peace in
a situation where he was upset. He did a fantastic

job of calming himself down and 
using his words. Well done for showing 

our school value of peace!

Aryan has been working so hard with his super 
listening and has done an amazing job of remembering 

the golden goals in school. Aryan has also been impressing
everyone with his fantastic sound knowledge and his
beautiful writing too! You are a super star, Aryan!

Poppy has been such a Resilient Rhino with her letter
formation as she has been working hard to get her 
writing beautifully neat. I am so proud of the hard 
work Poppy has been putting into her writing and 

she has been equally as proud of herself!  
Keep up the great work, Poppy!

Yifei has been super resilient in her 
learning this week and as a result, she has found 
out so many new and interesting things about a 

variety of different things. She has been an excellent 
role-model of good behaviour for Ash Base and she 

always impresses me with her politeness and kindness. 
Well done, Yifei!

Eleonore Has been so respectful this week, she always 
makes sure she is following our golden goals and tries 

her hardest to follow instructions and listen 
carefully. Eleonore astounds me with her politeness 

and how she takes so much responsibility for 
our classroom and its tidiness! Great 

work, Eleonore!

Ethan S has been incredible in his 
morning jobs. He has been managing his
distractions and been the resilient rhino.

Evie has been working really hard on 
her writing. Her handwriting, spelling 

and punctuation have been 
wonderful. 
Well done.



Asia

South America

North America

Africa

Australasia

Europe

      Well done Isobel for another fantastic week! She 
has showcased all our BLP skills across all her learning, and in 

particular, showcased excellent courage in her literacy writing! She 
has produced a superb information text based on creatures within the

Forbidden Forest which included a great range of formal vocabulary and
punctuation. Her final piece is brilliant! Well done Izzy!

Well done Henry for a brilliant week! He has showcased a really resilient 
and reflective approach to all his learning, and in particular when 
applying himself to his maths practice SATs and work in art! Henry 
produced two superb prints using a relief print style, and it was 

fantastic to see him drawing inspiration from famous artists 
and his own experiences for his final piece. 

Great work Henry! 

We would love to celebrate Ella this week for her 
fantastic reading! She has shown incredible resilience and

determination and we have been so impressed with her progress,
especially with answering comprehension questions in detail.  A huge

well done to you Ella!
Aurora has shown our school value of courage this week and we  

have noticed how much effort and willingness she has been putting
into everything. Her learning attitude has been great and she 

has been showing enthusiasm and energy in Dance Live 
and PE too. Keep it up Aurora!

Corey for an all round brilliant attitude towards 
his learning at school this week, and especially for 

showing the school value of Courage when giving some
practice SATS papers a try - everyone's really proud of his

effort!
Tenbit : Since joining Highfield last month,  Tenbit has
proven herself to be such an asset to the school! Her

behaviour and effort are exemplary, she's kind to other
children and polite to adults, and this week she's  got 

some fabulous results in her first go at mock SATS.  
We're all so happy to have her as part of 

the  Highfield team!

I have been so impressed with Theo's literacy this 
week. We have been learning some tricky skills, like 

personifying emotions to add tension to our writing, and 
Theo has included all of our skills brilliantly in his writing. He 

has reflected wonderfully on his word choices and followed up 
on my feedback to use bigger finger spaces between his words. 

Well done Theo :)
Sorochi has made lots of effort to be really respectful this 
week, and to be a kind and helpful friend, which has been 

lovely to see. Keep up the super behaviour Sorochi 
because you have shown what a good, reciprocal 

friend you can be :)

We have had a busy week this week in 
North America with lots of exciting 

opportunities like Mandarin and Dance Live. These
are the two students  I would like to celebrate this

week: 
Astrid  for being super helpful in and around the

classroom. Your poem and words for Mrs Brew 
was so lovely and well thought out.
Inzi  for working really hard during 
lesson, especially during English and 

Music! 

Gigi  for courage in her writing, being brave 
with her language and skill choices to make 

her writing for tension as brilliant as possible 
throughout our literacy journey. 

Annie for resilience in her writing. Not only 
ensuring that her writing was as fantastic 

as possible but also giving feedback to 
so many people, being so helpful.


